Ad Hoc Cemetery Committee Minutes

5 May 2014

Present: Don Jones, chairman; and David Sutter
Absent: Cindy Collamore

The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm. Approval of April minutes was postponed until next meeting. David brought to the committee's attention an April 17 Times Record news article that described a new state law enacted in April that made some minor changes in the responsibility of towns to maintain veteran's graves. No committee action was needed.

Don reported on his presentation to the Board of Selectmen on April 15. He said he asked the board whether the committee should continue to seek to work with the Legion on updating the list of veterans' graves or leave the matter to the Legion? He also asked how the selectmen wished to handle the problem of placement and removal of American flags? The committee awaits a reply.

Don reported that he had been successful in locating at the Wiscasset library the 1957 burial record of Susan Marie Wyman and giving a copy to the town clerk to help her reconstruct the history of lot ownership at Greenlawn Cemetery of the Wyman family.

David reported that he had not had time to begin collecting GPS coordinates for the 43 cemeteries, but hoped to begin work on that this summer.

There was discussion of whether the demands of Cindy Collamore's school job and her work at Red's Eats might make it difficult for her to attend meetings. The committee hoped the selectmen would appoint additional members to the committee. 

The committee decided to continue meeting on the first Monday of each month.

Respecfully submitted,

Donald Jones, chairman

